
November 2022


Dear Pastors, Friends, & Family,      


     We are back on our beautiful island!  I am here in my new office in our new building getting ready for our 
Wednesday evening service.   We enjoyed our short, six-week furlough to the west coast.   We were able to 
visit all of our supporting churches/pastors in Washington, Oregon, California, Arizona, and even Sonora, 
Mexico.   We probably ate too much American and Mexican food, but it sure was good! It had been almost 
five years since Nick and Sam had been back to the States; so we made the best of it.   We also got to see 
all of Christy’s family; it was a great time for all of us. It was an exhausting yet encouraging trip.   

           While we were gone, Nieves, a lady who had 
recently gotten saved, finished up her discipleship 
class and told us that she wanted to get baptized.   
Nieves is 47 and  is from here in Mallorca and lives 
just a few blocks from the church.   Her mother 
Magdelena, 85 years old, has been a Jehovah’s 
Witness for 30 years.   Nieves has really been 
burdened for her and began trying to witness to her 
the best she knew how.  A few weeks ago, she was 
able to lead her mother to the Lord!   Christy and I 
went over to help her make sure because she had 
many questions.   After talking with her, it was clear 
that she indeed had placed her faith in Christ.   It 
was a very sweet time.   She kept saying, “Nieves 
told me…”. She talked several times about how that 
now she knows that Jesus is God, and they had 
never told her that.   It’s fun watching people get 
saved, have a burden for someone else, and then 
get to lead them to the Lord.

      Tomorrow we will be going over to the Stanleys’ 
for Thanksgiving and Sunday we will be celebrating 
it with our church, although it is not a holiday here.  
As I sit here thinking about  tomorrow, I cannot help 
but think of all that you all have done for us through 
giving, prayer, and friendships.   I am very grateful 
for each one of you and for the part that you have 
in what God is doing here in Palma de Mallorca!  
Happy Thanksgiving! 
 
Thank you for your prayers and support,       
Markie Bullock



